Minutes of the Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Tuesday 4th September, 2007 at 7 .30

Present

Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman)  Cllrs.,  M.Brown, T.Bennett  C.Freer,  S. Kerr, M.Jones, G.Tomkins, M. Wallington  and the Clerk.  

Also present: Dist.Cllr.D.Pope and Mr.D.Blackwell (who attended for public participation)


.The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

1.  Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr.E.Allen, Dist.Cllr.V.Spikings and C.Cllr.H,.Humphrey

2.  Declaration of Interest

No interests were declared.

3.  Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 21st August, 2007 having been circulated to Councillors were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record of that meeting.

4.  Matters Arising

1.     Meadow Lane – Following the last meeting the Clerk confirmed that.she had written to Mr.Smith, as requested.  A letter dated 29th August had been received from him and copies of that letter, together with the reply which had been sent were handed out.  Mr.Smith had requested copies of the Income and Expenditure accounts of the Parish Council for the years ended 31.3.1989, 1990 and 1991 and these had been supplied.


2.     Speed Awareness Message – The Clerk confirmed that she had e-mailed the SAM office confirming that we would be interested in them attending the village, and they had replied stating that we would be included in the programme and advised when they were coming.

3.
Giles Landscapes – Following the letter received at the last meeting, a further letter was received from Giles Landscapes regarding Back Drove.  After consideration it was agreed that we would reply and offer apologies for the misunderstanding which occurred following receipt of their first letter, which was slightly misleading.  However Cllr.Bennett confirmed that he had made enquiries of the Norfolk County Council and Back Drove is classified as a restricted byway and the public right of way is in no way affected by the current state of the Drove.   Apparently this is an ongoing problem, but is one which has to be sorted out by Giles Landscapes and their neighbours.  If Giles Landscapes require further information they can contact Steve Donoclift at Norfolk County Council, St.Margarets House, King’s Lynn.

5.  Public Participation

The Chairman then closed the meeting for Public Participation.  Following an item relating to the bus service to and from the village introduced by Mr.Blackwell, the Chairman reconvened the meeting.

Following a discussion, it was agreed that the Welney News would be asked to include an article relating to the buses in the hope of encouraging more people to use them and the Clerk was asked to obtain an up to date timetable from Norfolk Green.

6.  Finance.

The following accounts were received for payment, and on the proposition of Cllr.Brown, seconded by Cllr.Tomkins, the cheques were signed:

Mrs.P.Copeman – Clerks Salary


240 . 16

Postage





    4 . 08

Telephone Calls



  
    4 . 00 

248 . 24


S.A.Kerr


Repairs and reglazing to windows at Pavilion



  28 . 36

7.  Parish Hall 

The electricity meters were checked but there was no money in them.

.

8.  Elgoods Proposed Development.


The Clerk reported that she had written to both Belinda Sutton at Elgoods and to the Carter Family but no replies had been received from either of them.  There was then a great deal of discussion, and it was agreed that a letter should be sent to the Carters stating that it we do not receive a reply as to whether or not they intend proceeding with the planning application, then we will proceed with our original idea of building 

a new Community Centre on the Playing Field.  It was confirmed again that the Village can only support one building and we need something small and compact that would be sufficient for the needs of the village.


Funding was then discussed and it was confirmed that approximately £20,000 may be available from W.R.E.N.  Marshalls Charity had confirmed that they would assist but no figures had been confirmed.  The Clerk was instructed to contact the Borough Council to obtain as much information as to what funding may be available, and also obtain details of any other funding sources.  Cllr.Bennett confirmed that he may be visiting Swanton Novers where they had recently built a new Hall, and he would try and obtain details of the size, construction and costing so that we had some ideas to work to.  It was agreed to find out as much information as possible about all aspects of the proposed new Community Centre, so that at the next meeting matters could move forward.  It was felt by everyone, that enough time had elapsed and we were getting no-where – matters must now move forward.
9.  Playing Field

1. Cllr.Kerr had repaired the broken glass in the toilet window at the Pavilion and he had also replaced the broken glass to one of the front windows.  This matter had been reported to the Council on Sunday 26th August when a resident had seen some youths throw something at the window.  She had identified one of the youths who had allegedly been in trouble for previous vandalism in the village 

2.  It was reported that the mice appear to have returned to the pavilion, and it was agreed to set another trap in an effort to catch them

3 .  It was also reported that there appears to be a wasps nest in the roof space at the                Pavilion and the Clerk agreed to contact the Pest Control gent from Manea to ask him to deal with it.



4.  A dripping tap in the Kitchen at the Pavilion would be dealt with by Cllr.Kerr.

5.   Cllr.Wallington then confirmed details of the Children of Welney Fayre which would be taking place at the Playing Field on Saturday 22nd September, 2007.  He handed out flyers to be delivered around the area.  He also asked if the Cricket Square could be fenced off on that day to avoid damage and it was agreed to contact  John Loveday and Tony Smart and ask them to deal with this.  It was also reported that additional home cricket matches had been arranged during September but no details had been passed to the Clerk.  It was agreed that when writing to Mr.Smart we ask for details and advise them that in future if they do not check with us before arranging these things, then the field will not be available, as it is now being used by more people in the Village.

10.   Correspondence


1.
Fieldwork Magazine - From C.P.R.E. - Main item is Climate change: Inspiring



local action.


2.
Glasdon Limited - List of latest products for Local Councils - including dog 


bins and seating.


3.
Downham Market Area Local Action Group - Copy of minutes of meeting



held on 10th August  Their next meeting is on 14th September.


4.
National Association of Local Councils - Conference and Exhibition on 


Building the Future of Local Communities at Bournemouth International 


Centre 5-7th October, 2007


5.
Borough Council of King’s Lynn& West Norfolk - Standards Committee



Panel Hearing.- Cllr.Houston of Dersingham - Minutes of the meeting held



on 14th August.

6.         Norfolk Wildlife Trust  29.8.07 – Notable Trees Survey.  Requesting people to

record “a tree so big that two adults could not join hands around it”  This

scheme would run from end of August to end of November, 2007

7. Energy Saving Trust 31.8.07 Support for most energy efficient community in

Norfolk – Form to be completed if interested. .

8. N.C.A.P.T.C. Western area Meeting 30.10.07 Brancaster Staithe Village Hall

9. Southern Area Road Safety Committee – Agenda for next meeting 6.9.07

10. N.C.A.P.T.C. e-mail 30.8.07 Village Core Programme – Community Shops Grants available for villages over 200 people (up to £40,000) who would like to set up a community shop.

11.  Plans and Planning Matters 
The following grant of planning permission had been received

Ref No, 07/01315/F – Single storey extension and conversion of Garage and roof space to self-contained annexe at Cambria, March Road, Welney.

12.  Highway Matters
1.   Highways had requested the names of the hedge owners at Tipsend, so that they     could write to them regarding the hedge trimming..

2    New Village Signs – Cllr.Brown reported that he had spoken to Mr.Edmunds at Highways and he had confirmed that six new signs are on order and as soon as received they will be erected.  It was also agreed that a letter should be sent to Cllr.Harry Humphrey asking if he could assist in getting a Norfolk County sign on the B-road between Welney and Tipsend,

3.  Further enquiries would be made as to the possibility of extending the 30 mph speed restriction on the Suspension Bridge road., as nothing had been heard following our previous letter.

4. Potholes in Hurn Drove – the Clerk confirmed that she had written to those people who had donated money informing them of the situation.  Cllr.Jones explained that the weather had been the main problem but it was hopeful that with the assistance previously offered, this work would be carried out very shortly.  It was hoped that the road would be improved before the 22nd September.

13.  Environmental Issues

1. Field Adjacent to Chestnut Avenue The Clerk had written to the Borough Council to ask if they could let us know what their future plans are for the field but nothing had been heard.

2. Old Croft River – The car reported to be in the river  had been removed by the Drainage Board and they had disposed of it.

3. Ouse Washes – Cllr.Bennett confirmed that he had been trying to contact representatives regarding a meeting.  He would continue his approaches to see who would be interested in attending.  It was suggested that Christopher Fraser MP should ask if he would possibly call and steer the meeting with the Parish Council setting the Agenda.  It was reported that the Borough Council are hold a meeting next week to discuss the flooding problems.  The question of the flooding is now a major problem and there appears to be little or no management of the situation.

4.  The Clerk confirmed that she had received a telephone call from Mrs.Johnson on behalf of her Mother in Law.  Mrs.Johnson Snr. thought that her cesspit needed emptying so she rang the Freebridge Housing Association only to be told that they needed confirmation that it was full and could she lift the lid and have a look.  At 86 years of age this was not on, and they then asked if she had a friend or neighbour who would have a look.  Mrs.Johnson Snr.,was so upset by the attitude of the person on the telephone that she did not bother anymore and the cesspit has not been emptied.  Cllr.Bennett agreed to call on Mrs.Johnson and offer to have a look at the problem, and it was agreed that a letter be sent to the Housing Association expressing dissatisfaction on behalf of Mrs.Johnson Snr. to the response that she received,

14.  W.A.S.H. Committee

There was nothing further to report from the Committee.

.15.   Parish Action Plan.

Cllr.Bennett confirmed that he was making arrangements to call a meeting with the Action Plan Committee to finalise everything..

16.  Items for next Agenda


1.  To consider the Village Development Area Plans


2.  Cardboard recycling for the village.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and declared the meeting closed at 9.20 p.m.  

Signed… … K. Goodger………………………………… (Chairman.)          

Dated …… 2nd October, 2007………………………………

